

**EAST AYTON PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING HELD 12 APRIL 2022
IN AYTON VILLAGE HALL**

Present:

Cllrs Phillips – in the Chair & Cllrs Rowell, Peacock & Tomlinson and Harrison.
Cllr Jeffels and Dawn Naylor (parish clerk), 2 members of the public.

**NOTICE OF MEETING – Public Notice of the meeting has been given in accordance with
Schedule 12, Para 10(2) of the Local Government Act 1972**

APOLOGIES

RESOLVED: Apologies were received from Cllr Herring. **50/22**

MINUTES

RESOLVED: That the minutes were approved as a correct record of the following meeting: **51/22**

- **Ordinary Meeting Minutes – 8 March 2022.**

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

RESOLVED: That no declarations were received. **52/22**

MATTERS ARISING

Village Gateway

Cllr Rowell stated that he was still waiting for Mr Richard Marr (NYCC Highways) to identify the exact position for the gateway to be re-located to and the promised white lining had not been attended to. Another traffic incident had occurred in this area. A discussion took place regarding a gateway and 30mph sign to be placed at the bottom of the hill. This was agreed and will be included in the letter to Zoe Metcalf (Police & Crime Commissioner).

Speed Data

Cllr Peacock advised that the VAS sign had been reset. It was agreed that Cllr Peacock will ask the head teacher if the school wished to become involved with the retrieved data.

RESOLVED: That the above matters be noted and agreed. **53/22**

PUBLIC COMMENTS

2 members of the playing fields association asked for benches and bins to be considered for the Section 106 monies.

RESOLVED: That the parish council will work alongside the playing fields association.

POLICE REPORT

RESOLVED: That the police report had been received and noted. **54/22**

NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL/SCARBOROUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL/NYMNPA

Cllr Jeffels reported on the following items:

- Still awaiting the Chief Inspector's number plate monies to come through.
- Given the school a time capsule to bury.
- Will ask NYCC Highways to re-paint the H bars on Moor Lane.

Members asked Cllr Jeffels if he will contact NYMNPA if they will support a gateway feature and a 30mph sign to be placed at the bottom of the hill on Castlegate.

Cllr Phillips reported that due to being in the pre-election period, she had nothing to report but would take any questions.

RESOLVED: That the above reports be noted. **55/22**

SCARBOROUGH BOROUGH COUNCIL OWNED LAND

RESOLVED: That the parish council hoped to make a bid for the land adjacent to Lonsdale Place, before the new authority take over in 2023, as an amenity space. Cllr Phillips agreed to take this forward. **56/22**

TRAFFIC CONGESTION ON MOOR LANE

RESOLVED: Cllr Rowell agreed to undertake talks with the Dennison Arms, Walkers Restaurant and East Ayton Primary School regarding traffic congestion on Moor Lane at school dropping and picking up times. Cllr Rowell will report back to the next meeting. 57/22

MOLES

Cllr Harrison advised members that a large number of mole hills were on Derwent Green.

RESOLVED: That the clerk will contact the grass cutters to enquire if this would be a problem for them. If it is a problem the item will be brought back to a future meeting for a decision. 58/22

SECTION 106 MONIES

More ideas were put forward for the above fund:

- Jubilee Trail
- Defective footway (Irton to Ayton) to be fixed to make a walkway/cycle route as part of the governments initiative.

The following items had been put forward at the last meeting:

- Adult outdoor keep fit equipment
- Legacy bridge over the river Derwent
- Low level fencing in Forge Valley

Members were asked to keep think of more projects to put forward as this money will be released once the 70th house on the development has been occupied. It was agreed to work alongside the playing fields association.

RESOLVED: That the above information be noted and agreed. 59/22

OUTSIDE ORGANISATIONS

CaP – Cllrs Phillips – reporting of crime on the website.

Jubilee Committee – Cllr Rowell – Jubilee programme coming together.

Village Hall Committee – Cllr Harrison – bookings are good.

PPG – Cllr Peacock – unnecessary abuse at dispensary staff.

RESOLVED: That the above reports be noted. 60/22

FINANCE

RESOLVED: That the accounts passed for payment were agreed totalling £3,040.20. 61/22

RESOLVED: That the bank reconciliation be agreed and was signed by Cllr Rowell. 62/22

ITEMS FOR THE NEXT AGENDA

RESOLVED: That the following items were asked to be put on the next agenda: 63/22

- Update - Lonsdale Place – land (SBC)
- Update - Traffic congestion on Moor Lane
- Update - Gateway

DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED: 10 May 2022. 64/22

At the end of the meeting, Cllr David Tomlinson was thanked by Cllr Heather Phillips (Chairman) on behalf of all members for all his hard work, dedication and commitment to the parish council over the many years he had been a member. Cllr Tomlinson had decided not to put himself forward for the next May 2022 elections.

Signed.....

Dated.....